Community Preservation Committee

August 13, 2014 — 7:00 P.M.
TOWN OF HANOVER

The following minutes are from the meeting of the Hanover Community Preservation Committee held
Wednesday August 13, 2014. The meeting was held in Hanover Town Hall.

The following Committee members were present: Diane Campbell, Wally Kemp, William Scarpelli, John
Goldthwait, Jonathan Chu, and Richard Deluca.

The Chairwoman Diane Campbell opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. Diane Campbell took time to thank
Wally Kemp for his years of service on the CPC Board. Wally is stepping down and will replaced by
Mary Dun from the Open Space Committee.

The Committee reviewed the minutes from April 9, 2014 and May 5, 2014 CPC meetings. Jonathan Chu
made a motion to accept the minutes from April 9 and May 5 as amended. John Goldthwait seconded the
motion. All others voted in favor.

The CPC was briefed by Associate Planner; Peter Matchak on ongoing CPC funded projects:
Cemetery Final Phase BID
Habitat for Humanity/ 645 Center Street

Hal Thomas of the Open Space Committee along with other Open Space Board members presented the
final Open Space / Trail Map to the CPC. This project was funded by CPC moneys approved at the 2013
Annual Town Meeting. CPC members applauded the hard work of the Open Space committee.

2015 CPC Applications:
The Board reviewed the revised 2015 CPC application and selected November 14, 2014 as the date
CPC applications are to be due.

The Board herd informal presentations from the Maryann Brink representing the Historical Society. The
Historical Society presented a draft application for the restoration of a 1727 medical bag and a
preservation of Hanover’s original engine 1 horse drawn fire engine. Additionally, the Historical
Committee is proposing to develop an oral history recording project which would look to interview
longtime residents of Hanover.

The committee set the next meeting for September 10, 2014

William Scarpelli made a motion to adjourn at 8:15 p.m. John Goldthwait seconded the motion. All
others voted in favor.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
Respectfully submitted by:

Peter Matchak
Associate Planner



